
NRASL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 20,2012 

BEGAN:8:30PM 

PRESENT:Jedlicka,Graham,Grau,Schnell,Vanover,Jackson,Fox,Hassler,Pangrac,Smith,Panagiotou, 

Schuster,Fry, Brian Sismour 

 

Brian Sismour presented the N RASL with a plaque in memory of his son Alex. This plaque will be hung at 

our Root Rd. Complex at the concession stand. We gave dates of the opening ceremony and would like 

the Sismour Family to come to the Dedication Ceremony/Opening Ceremony.  

 

President:-Jeff Grau: Board Position changes. 

Karen Hrush will no longer be doing uniforms. Anyone interested please let Jeff know. 

Bret Smith will be resigning as the Girls Travel Director and will move into the Public Relations position.  

Jeff Hassler will be new Girls Travel Director and will remain as Webmaster. 

Everett Palache's /DOC position: would like an increase in salary of $1000.00 per year. In conjunction 

with the Travel Director, he will have the ability to pick Coaches for the travel teams if a situation arises.  

Possible Candidate as a Implementation of technique for player training? 

All voting members voted and approved the salary increase.  

Field Manager: Pat Graham- proposes to shut down Root Rd. for the Spring session if they are to be 

playable for a tournament. A lot discussion and this will be reevaluated in March to see if any 

germination of the planted seed has taken place and if fields have dried out any.  

If we have to decrease the amount of goal purchased for now to save money, in case we need to rent 

fields. Will check on Forever Green contracts as well as ger other proposals. 

Pat to order 6 sets of 7x21 goals. 

Treasurer: Jeff Jedlicka- Refund policy in affect. Once teams are set there is no refund. Voted by 

members and passed.  

Increase in fees for next season: presented the fees associated per player. We are losing money in travel 

and rec. Travel fees will be increased to $165.00. Rec fees to be increased also in the Fall. Hardship need 

to contact Jeff  for payment plan or card will not be released.  



Registrar: Cindy Jackson- February 25 at Library will be the last in person registration. So far there is 125 

registered. Emails need to be blasted out to let people know about the Library again.  

Emails need to be updated on the site.  

Risk Management problems have to be fixed and system improved. Maybe have the laptop available at 

the Coaches meeting so they can finish it or they WILL NOT coach.  

 

Pictures will be April 15 at All American Sports.  

 

Public Relations: Brett Smith- Tournament planning is underway. 

Vice President: George Panagiotou- Tournament updates. 

Sponsorship is going well. $20.00 of the $165.00travel fee will go to the Tourney registration.  

Girls Rep.: Debi Schuster- Preliminary brackets are out 

Boys Travel Director: Greg Fry- Jeff Hassler,Greg Fry and Everett to get together and review travel try 

out process and reeval tryouts 

 

High School Girls would like to coach- ok per Scott Pangrac for them to assist.  

Commissioner: Wayne Fox- March 24th 12-3pm will be Referee Clinic at Library 

Web Master/Girls Travel Dir.- Jeff Hassler Marketing Update. Will need NOGSL Director 

Fundraising: Holly Schnell- Flyers for fundraiser . Will be using Colemeyers to sell NRASL apparel. No 

shipping or tax. Will be delivered to Holly and pick up at concession stand. March 12-25th.  

Will look into candy as well.  

DOC: Everett Palache- Not present. Travel Coaches Clinic are set.  

Tournament Meeting will be Thursday March 15th.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:31pm 

 

 


